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Workforce Investments Account

The mission of Workforce Investments Account is to fund
compensation increases, for nonunion and union District employees,
and any costs of reform initiatives.

Summary of Services
The District budgets an amount for Workforce Investments Account for pay increases and reforms that are
expected in the budgeted year but are not finalized. Employees covered and dollar amounts vary from year to
year, depending on what compensation changes are final or still outstanding. The Office of Budget and
Planning develops estimates for the Workforce Investments Account budget in consultation with the D.C.
Department of Human Resources, the Office of Labor Relations and Collective Bargaining, and the Office of
the City Administrator.

The agency’s FY 2025 approved budget is presented in the following tables:
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Program Description
Workforce Investments Account operates through the following program:

Workforce Investments – includes salary and benefits related to pay increases that are expected in the
budgeted year but are not finalized.

Program Structure Change
Workforce Investments Account has no program structure changes in the FY 2025 approved budget.

Table UP0-5

Note: For more detailed information regarding the proposed funding for interagency projects funded within this agency, please see
Appendix J, FY 2025 Interagency Budgets, in the Executive Summary budget volume.

Table UP0-6

Mayor’s Proposed Budget
Decrease: The FY 2025 proposed local funding budget for the Workforce Investments Account will
be$103,248,620. The agency’s budget includes a net decrease in local funding consisting of one-time
reductions in the amount of $73,572,698, and a recurring reduction of $29,634,019 to align the budget with
the projected funding for labor agreements.






